Minutes of Wish Park Surgery PPG meeting held on Wed 15th May 2015. 

Meeting opened at 1.30 pm.

1 Present: Graham Arlidge (Dep Chair), J. Badger, Edward Clay (Chair), Sylvia New (Secretary), Patricia Slevin, Janet Walker, from the Practice Greg Barnes, and Kay Mehers (Primary Care Research Facilitator)
2 Apologies: John Kapp, Mark McKaig and Madeleine Sailani.  

3. Minutes of AGM on 11th March 2105: Accepted. Action: GB to post on website. 

4.  Presentation: A member of the local research team, Kay Mehers, Research Facilitator Kent, Surrey and Sussex, NIHR Clinical Research Network (CRN) explained her role in Primary Care. She told us about research at Wish Park Surgery that has been undertaken so far. Action: GB to post the presentation on website.
5. Matters Arising:

a) Practice Information re the new surgery 193, Portland Road.
Expected opening date: 

· The Practice is scheduled to move on 26th June 2015. Hopefully, an emergency service will be provided by Portslade Health Centre, but if not, by IC24. The building then opens on 29th June and should be up and running after that, but there may be some teething problems.

· Patients with repeat prescriptions are advised to think ahead and order medication well in advance in case of delays.
· SN asked whether they would welcome Patient feedback re the transfer process and how it would be obtained? Action: GB will organise this and possibly get a student to collate the results – useful on a cv. (The practice continues to gather feedback via The Friends and Family Test.)
· SN asked whether it would be possible for the PPG to have a preview inside the building. Most likely one Friday afternoon. There may be insurance difficulties. GB will find out and get back to us. Action: GB
· All patients will receive a letter informing them about the move nearer the time and there will be an official opening event about 2 months later.
Internal layout: Details are still to be decided.  Suitable chairs have been ordered. GB, in collaboration with other local surgeries, is investigating the purchase of a weighing machine for wheelchair patients. 
Parking and patient access: 
i) Upgrading the Pedestrian crossing on corner of Portland and School Road to a light controlled crossing: EC fed back on the latest meeting of West Hove Forum. The Council has completed its upgrade of the Zebra Crossing under the "safer routes to school scheme." Council Head of Safety explained why there would not be a light controlled crossing – the new arrangement had already been decided based on school children`s safety. If lights are installed the crossing would have to be moved further East, at least 20 metres from School Rd to meet Ministry Guidance; a bigger, more costly task; however more development is planned in the area and that whole issue may have to be revisited.

ii) Transport Plan: The developers, Affinity Sutton, must submit this covering the local area within 6 months (preferably 3) of completion. GB has this in hand. 

iii) Pick-up and drop-off area outside the new surgery entrance and on-street parking: so far no action. Unfortunately, Councillor Pissaridou who has been very active on our behalf was not re-elected. SN suggested using the opening as a press photo opportunity; getting a mixture of people gathered on the crossing (disabled, elderly, mothers with buggies, young children etc) to gain attention to the access problems and delays. Action:  EC to contact new Councillors for Wish and Westbourne.

iv) Kamsons: The pharmacy at Richardson Rd will relocate to the new premises and there will also be a dentist in the other unit.

b)New photograph of members:  postponed
c)Other practice information: Patient numbers are increasing; Approx 300 new patients are expected at the Portland Rd surgery taking numbers to around 6,500. In time, a new GP will be taken on. SN queried whether this will be difficult given the current shortage of GPs? (B&H City and CCG area has a deficit of 20-30 GPs compared to the national average.) GB said that WPS is a very supportive training practice which has good relationships with newly qualified GPs. Some are already used as regular locums.

d)Membership update: SN reported 36 individual members. Four local residential homes receive PPG updates.

6. Brighton and Hove PPG Network and NAPP update: 

Our Chair and Secretary attend the local Network meetings on behalf of the PPG. It is a forum for sharing ideas and information from the CCG. We continue to represent WPS PPG. Currently, the CCG is trying to improve PPG network participation by electing 2 members to a CCG subcommittee on communication. 
The CCG priority is to reduce the above national average levels of mortality amongst 55-74 year olds through a proactive approach to keep people healthy for longer. (East Brighton especially has higher than average mortalities.)

There is a CCG Small grants programme. WPS PPG may apply in future. (See AOB) The first round of grants went to:-
· Portslade Health Centre. `Step into Summer` event.
· Preston Park PPG. Preston Park Community Garden event with the Food Partnership.
· Woodingdean Surgeries joint PPG Reminiscence event.
· St Peters PPG. Facilitated reflection and visioning event
Additionally, some support is being given to The Haven Practice to set up a health event which will be allocated a grant.
7. Post bag: questions to the practice from members unable to attend; none. 

8. AOB:

· EPiC Pilot Project. (Extended Primary Integrated Care) (SN)
This pilot involving 16 GP practices across the city aims to identify and trial new ways of working that are sustainable and could be extended across B&H GP practices. Several have been found to be successful e.g. in dealing with routine tasks thus freeing GP time to spend on patients with more complex needs. B&H EPiC gained sustainability funding for a further 6 months, but not 2nd round funding, so the pilot here will end after November. More information can be found at www.BICS.epic-communications@nhs.net. 
· WISH FEST will take place on Sat 11th July 2105. The PPG will set up an information table similar to the one last year. Action:SN to contact the organizers and also Sackville Rd PPG. (They joined us last year.)  PS offered to help on the day. SN would be grateful for any other offers. 

· Social Media. Setting up a Facebook page for the PPG? Action:SN to contact Rachelle Howard for advice. 
· Future themed meetings; The new premises has a room where we could hold events. SN suggested that we might invite different organizations to give presentations to our patients on a range of topics e.g.-

1. B&H food partnership team
2. B&H Healthwatch
3. Diabetes specialists

4. West Hove OP steering group
5. Red cross first aid

Other items on the agenda were postponed. The meeting closed at 3.05 pm.
6. Date and time of next meeting: Tues 14th July 1.30-3.00 pm
